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Issue 17 - Summer 2017 

BATalk - is an electronic newsletter sharing important 

certification program information with Washington's Backflow 

Assembly Testers (BAT).   

IMPORTANT UPDATE 

Falsifying Exam Applications   
Individuals applying for a Backflow Assembly Tester (BAT) 

certification or professional growth examination are required to 

complete the online application themselves. Employers or other 

individuals are not authorized to complete or submit an 

application for you. 

  

Washington Certification Services is receiving numerous 

applications that appear to have been completed by someone 

other than the individual applying for an examination. For 

example, instead of your personal email address, an employer's 

is listed. A high school graduation or GED completion date may 

vary on applications submitted for the same person, or a middle 

initial is not entered on the form. 

 

 Remember! Even if you have an agreement w ith your 

employer to pay an examination fee w ith a company 

credit card, it DOES NOT authorize them to complete an 

application on your behalf.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bB5XPzobtNdnvGkozylE9jVI4-tb3WGmxiGGO-RA51pgqVUYWzITmBN9rg5pyov4oq9uHTSqFXFsSaXsfeYRspYd3ah9b9owgZxzlb2_ohBbwHPExyAH6jZavMDH63ygUe-q4f-WR4nuRSTxPPrHoh-L2zuRNSl7TLFX9ikU6kJ3LKYruy9m8uy0d0pm338t8iaZ4nQyUJQqFPxcJCT71vSVET9iYuoYik6jBhEPzMUiXHfgWCqnQ3a7Z1dxD3Sr&c=G8OwXWN-Rm0pLjH0dI2vUPEGh4nFsEf6Stkb59jX7D0fM3A373fPuw==&ch=EfK_MmdbucxJ8I9xoMhOZov4ENZJFLKnQkYlYXQ59qTgdbDGiW9Fag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bB5XPzobtNdnvGkozylE9jVI4-tb3WGmxiGGO-RA51pgqVUYWzITmK_F1dh72yZK3RY1uKqvlEP-K1ZLrUHnllCb8yt5Sy6lXkhbXlox8evezZEQRc3gvtanZA8-XopZBUgNbOZ0bynHZGjA6acsB29XiNuJShmbojXdD5p6G4u9ESufbszGWD9DDV3zQNSOUk8FIhlWJtGTNwv6DkbGO7LfAxXDVv04nbJBEMgfBGg=&c=G8OwXWN-Rm0pLjH0dI2vUPEGh4nFsEf6Stkb59jX7D0fM3A373fPuw==&ch=EfK_MmdbucxJ8I9xoMhOZov4ENZJFLKnQkYlYXQ59qTgdbDGiW9Fag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bB5XPzobtNdnvGkozylE9jVI4-tb3WGmxiGGO-RA51pgqVUYWzITmE7fRzGfbvAUbqHsBzh2ZAWOyLFM39XhvO8ibHGClhLGRJ4TBIzh815sDMYTGsEnbF-ED1DKVeXnbVcUN_XqtIZaf2FgtDcKolaa7F7HBTNh4voEz0nisF6hjLF5JgIEFA==&c=G8OwXWN-Rm0pLjH0dI2vUPEGh4nFsEf6Stkb59jX7D0fM3A373fPuw==&ch=EfK_MmdbucxJ8I9xoMhOZov4ENZJFLKnQkYlYXQ59qTgdbDGiW9Fag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bB5XPzobtNdnvGkozylE9jVI4-tb3WGmxiGGO-RA51pgqVUYWzITmE7fRzGfbvAUvBhSxNEm3q3xevVFUwY4jFfVliEyK48BtJc4VugF1bRi9oJYHxEud5O_EqF4dPCpwU8rsON-pjqcl0oHdneOO3u1VuYmqQ4p00uDtFDPWD7XoYmN5zCsjtvHht9PqGu0xGTSeTGgywJL_DFf5ly7dQ==&c=G8OwXWN-Rm0pLjH0dI2vUPEGh4nFsEf6Stkb59jX7D0fM3A373fPuw==&ch=EfK_MmdbucxJ8I9xoMhOZov4ENZJFLKnQkYlYXQ59qTgdbDGiW9Fag==


 

During the online application process you must declare that you 

are personally applying for the examination. Department of 

Health allows this as a substitution to your signature that was 

required on the previous "paper and pencil" application. The 

online application form states: 

 

 

Department of Health has authorized Washington Certification 

Services to begin notifying individuals when it appears that an 

application has been completed by a third party and when other 

falsification of information on an application is suspected. 

Avoid  potential disciplinary action by ALWAYS completing your 

own BAT examination application. 

  

  

  
 

DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT CONTACT INFORMATION? 

Have you moved or changed your email address in the last year?   Washington Certification 

Services needs your current mailing and email addresses to ensure that you receive renewal 

notices, validation cards, and other important BAT certification program information.  

   

Remember! Certified BATs will NOT receive a 2018 first renewal notice via U. S. Postal 
Service mail. Watch for your renewal by email in November.  

 

Annual renewal notices will be distributed in November via email only to eligible certified Backflow 

Assembly Testers (BAT). Make sure you receive yours! Report any changes to your contact 

information by submitting a Change of Information Form to Washington Certification Services. 

   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001bB5XPzobtNdnvGkozylE9jVI4-tb3WGmxiGGO-RA51pgqVUYWzITmIfSkIsQ3_6i7EQi2_FhkEYoWoLds_l83RteqxDDB8S5SIYkkEhkGrdov25ftvXOOvEjlUe8j5sphz3yPhZg8z5oVSOehB9r5vtX9gQ5EuBgm9qEPIuYRf9EspwZDXo6ZDOtvtu5S0SmK7cR0veMc18KVS0BJZs9pjTAuDBx4O4Dv6JOY4djSPWrgbSa1tm2ag==&c=G8OwXWN-Rm0pLjH0dI2vUPEGh4nFsEf6Stkb59jX7D0fM3A373fPuw==&ch=EfK_MmdbucxJ8I9xoMhOZov4ENZJFLKnQkYlYXQ59qTgdbDGiW9Fag==


DOCUMENTING "REMARKS" ON A TEST REPORT FORM  

Backflow Assembly Testers (BAT) should always use the "Remarks" section of a field test report 

form to document anything that might have occurred outside of typical test procedures during the 

test of an assembly. Examples of unusual situations that should be reported are improper 

installations, difficult access, flooded vaults, needing a wrench to operate valves, etc. 

  

A recent complaint reviewed by Department of Health alleged that a BAT didn't actually test the 

reported assembly. Evidence reported by the utility's Cross Connection Control (CCS) program was 

that both shut-off valve handles were rusted away, therefore making it impossible to test the 

assembly. In this case the BAT used a wrench to open and close the valves. Had he provided this 

additional information in the "Remarks" section of the field test report the complaint could have 

been prevented. 

 

The information recorded on a field test report form establishes a paper trail that 

shifts the responsibility from the BAT to the CCS program.   

 

Information that the tester documents on the field test report provides liability protection for the 

BAT by informing the CCS program of unique circumstances. So remember - the "Remarks" section 

on the field test report form is your friend! 

  

BAT GLASS HAMMER AWARD GOES TO... 

In January four women were selected to receive a financial award offered to promote women's 

involvement in the backflow field. Washington Certification Services launched the new award in 

support of Washington Waterworks Operator Certification Program's workforce development 

initiative. The Backflow Assembly Tester (BAT) Certification Glass Hammer Award covers the cost 

of the practical portion of the BAT certification examination. 

  

Ms. Ursulla Ronscavage was one of the first recipients of the Glass Hammer Award. She 

successfully applied her award and is now a certified Washington State BAT. 

  



   

 

Ms. Ronscavage works for the City of Bonney Lake where she is also a certified Cross Connection 

Control Specialist. She plans to use her BAT certification to advance her career and improve the 

community where she works.    

  

Are you eligible for a BAT Glass Hammer or Glass Ceiling Award, or do you know someone who is? 

Applications for both financial awards will be accepted beginning in November.  

  
 

 

 
  

 

Washington Certification Services (WCS) 

1221 D Street NE | Auburn, WA 98002 
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